
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

November 2014 Cupar Newsletter 

Transfer Site 
Closing 

 
The transfer site 

will be closing 

for the season.  

The last day for 

the site to be 

open is this 

 

 Saturday 
November 1  
10 am -2 pm. 

New Dump Truck 

The Town of Cupar 

has purchased a 1998 

GMC Dump Truck as 

our old truck gave up 

the ghost and would 

have cost a mint to 

repair.   

 

Public Meeting 

January 28, 2015 

7:30 pm 

Town Hall 

To keep our 

Community Informed! 

  

The Cupar Lion’s Club will 

be putting on their Annual 

Ladies Diamond Night on 

November 15
th
 2014. 

This will be a black and 

white affair – very elegant.  

Make sure you get your 

tickets and take your lady 

friends out for a fantastic 

night of food, beverages 

and prizes!!!! 

Contact any of the local 

Lion’s to get tickets! 

Watch for further 

information that we will be 

sending out on a separate 

announcement.

 

Diamond Night       Lutheran Church   Light up the Park

    

 

HALLOWEEN – This Friday!! 

 Halloween is this Friday!!!!!  We can expect to see 

happy little princesses, cowboys, ghouls, ghosts and 

whatnot running around door to door yelling “Trick or 

Treat!”   

In preparation we suggest to all the residents partaking 

in the Halloween event to do what they can to ensure 

our little goblins have a safe and fun evening.  A few 

tips are: 

 Make sure your walkways and/or drive ways 

are clear from debris; 

 Leave an outside light on so they know where 

they are walking to alleviate tripping; 

 If you see any tom-foolery make sure you 

report it as soon as possible; 

Children love all sorts of events where they can dress 

up and have some fun so let’s make sure they can do 

so safely. 

The Lutheran Church will 

be having a Soup and 

Sandwich sale on 

Saturday, November 1
st

 

11:00 – 1:00 

$6.00 

There will be dainties and 

desserts for sale as well at 

our Bake sale! 

Come on out for some 

warm weather food and 

some wonderful 

conversation!! 

 

 

 

 

 The Town will be putting 

up Christmas lights at the 

park on Main Street this 

year.  We will be having a 

“Light up the Park” night 

on December 5.   

Please watch for further 

details to come. 
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“Everything you need for 

better future and success 

has already been written. 

And guess what? All you 

have to do is go to the 

library.” 

 

Henri Frederic Amiel 

We are an active library thanks to our Cupar and Community patrons.  With new 

people coming to Cupar and area, our librarian is busy making up new registration 

cards.  Cards are free to anyone 5 years of age and up and are good for all of 

Saskatchewan! 

We are in talks with some Saskatchewan authors to come and visit, notably 

artist/author Henry Ripplinger of the “Pewter Angels” series.  We have purchased the 

entire series, so you are welcome to come and catch up with them.  We have a 

growing informal book club in town with these books! 

We hope to host another winter series of Mini-Mosaic presentations.  If you/your family 

have an ethnic background that you would like to showcase for the community, please 

call us for a date. 

Our next meeting is Tuesday, November 4
th

 @ 6:30 pm at the Legion 

Hall/Library. 

Guests, new members and ideas always welcome. 

Cupar Library 

 

Thank you to all who donated items and supported our November “Soup, Sandwich, 

Dessert and bake sale” on Saturday November 1
st
.  Monies raised go to various 

mission projects in and out of our community, as well as some church maintenance 

projects. 

Due to the severely-flooded basement at Zion, North Southey, the Zion congregation 

is now meeting at Emmanuel, Southey.  Therefore, the service times have now 

changed to the pre-tri-parish schedule. 

First, third and fifth Sundays are at Cupar at 9 am and second and second and fourth 

Sundays are at 11 am.  Emmanuel, Southey would be the opposite of ours. 

The Christmas schedule is:  December 24
th
 @ 5 pm and December 25

th
 @ 9am with 

Holy Communion.  The ladies will be planning their annual Advent Social with 

Christmas Baking Exchange for an evening in December.  The ladies of this 

community are welcome to attend and participate. 

Guests are always welcome! 

St. Paul Lutheran Church 

 

Cupar & District Nursing Home Inc. is inviting applications for Permanent Full-Time 

RN or RPN; Permanent & Temporary Part-Time LPN (Full scope Practice); 

Relief RN/RPN, LPN and CCA Positions. 

RNs/RPNs must be licensed with the SRNA/RPNAS; LPNs with SALPN and CCA’s 

having their CCA certificate (or SIAST equivalent) or be currently enrolled in the 

SIAST program.  Salary and benefits in accordance with SAHO/CUPE/SUN 

Collective Agreements.  Only those selected for an interview will be contacted.  

Send resumes:   Director of Care 

   Cupar & District Nursing Home Inc 

   P,O, Box 310; Cupar, SK; SOG 0Y0 

   (306)723-4666; (306)723-4671 FAX 

 

Cupar & District Nursing Home 
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Another season of skating, 

hockey and rink burgers is 

upon us.  Nothing beats a 

rink burger!!! 

The Board for the rink and 

many other organizations 

need your help.  They are 

actively looking for 

volunteers to help out in all 

areas.  We have 

fundraisers, sporting 

events and many other 

activities planned for the 

season but cannot 

complete them without the 

volunteers.  If you think 

you can help out in any 

way by donating an hour 

or two of your time to keep 

our small town rink active 

Cupar Memorial Rink 

 

The Cupar Canucks are 

preparing for another 

season of hockey!  We 

are very excited about the 

new faces, new projects 

and fun we are going to 

have for everyone! 

Our first game is 

November 8
th

 @ 8:00 pm 

vs Wynyard. 

Tickets will be provided for 

the Kindergarten to Grade 

6 to attend so please 

come out with your family 

and enjoy some local 

hockey. 

We will have prize draws, 

program draws, 50/50 and 

many other things going 

on. 

Check us out on 

Facebook! 

 

Cupar Canucks       Walking at night         History 

 

“History is the version of 

past events that people 

have decided to agree 

upon.” 

Napoleon Bonaparte 

(1769 - 1821) 

we ask that you please 

contact Corilynn 

Nakonechny at 306-723-

4609 or the Town Office at 

306-723-4324 and provide 

your name and number.  

Indicate in what area you 

are willing to help out – the 

more the better.  She will 

have a more specific list 

however here are some of 

the areas help is needed: 

• Perogie making 

• Door working 

• Kitchen help 

• Ice cleaning 

Without the volunteers 

helping we would not be 

able to operate the facility.  

Let’s all help out and 

ensure our rink remains in 

our community for our 

children and grandchildren 

to enjoy and for us as 

parents and grandparents 

to be able to go and watch 

our children get out and 

enjoy the facility. 

T – Together 

E – Everyone 

A – Achieves  

M – More 

 

We need a team to make 

things work. 

The days are getting 

shorter and it is getting 

dark much earlier.  People 

are still getting out trying 

to enjoy the last few days 

of nice weather when we 

get it by going for walks.  

We are asking the public 

to think of safety while 

doing so.  When you wear 

dark clothes while walking 

in the evening light or 

darkness you are very 

hard to see.  Please 

ensure you wear some 

sort of reflective clothing 

so vehicles can see you I 

in the duller evening light 

or rainy/overcast days. 

Drivers may not see you 

and we do not want an 

accident to happen. 

 

I am looking for pre-

1960’s photos – mainly 

businesses on Stanley 

Street and Railway Ave- 

for displays celebrating 

the 110
th
 Anniversary of 

Cupar.  Other buildings 

like the school, rink and 

churches are also 

welcome! 

Photos will be copied and 

returned to the owner. 

The items on display and 

any captions will later be 

housed at the Cupar 

Museum. 

Please contact: 

Elaine Pain 

(306)723-4263 

shirley.pain@uregina.ca 
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Cupar is turning 110 years old next year and planning has begun to celebrate on 

July 4, 2015.  Local groups have graciously taken on many of the tasks and venues 

that we are planning, yet we still have a few available.  If you or your organization 

wants to be involved in our celebration please contact the office by phone at 306-

723-4324 or email townofcupar1@sasktel.net .   

There are many other ways people can help out as well as we will be looking for 

volunteers to work the entry ways, security, serving, bar work etc.  If you are 

available to donate even an hour or two of your time please contact us so we can 

put you on our list. At this time we are looking at Ball tournament, craft sales/trade 

show, bingo, kids fun zone, evening beer gardens and dance, strawberry social and 

museum events, parade, pancake breakfast, etc.   

We have other ideas but are looking for a group or organization to head them up as 

their fundraiser. 

Let’s make this a date to remember and celebrate our beautiful town and the 

milestone it is turning. 

Look forward to hearing from you! 

Cupar is turning 110 years old! 

The Town of Cupar has a 

plot of worked up soil 

located at the end of 

Findley Street.  We are 

currently growing trees 

there from saplings in 

order to transplant trees 

we had to remove for 

whatever reasons.  As this 

area sits, it is getting over 

run by weeds.  We 

The Town of Cupar is 

considering enrolling in 

Communities in Bloom for 

the 2015 year and our 110 

Birthday Celebration.  We 

are asking residents to start 

cleaning their yards to 

enhance the beauty of our 

town.   

Further, we ask that all 

derelict vehicles be removed 

and stored properly or 

disposed of as they attract 

rodents and allow weeds to 

grown around them which is 

difficult to maintain. 

 

Community Garden 

 

Communities in Bloom       Main street                      Jason’s Sewer 

 

“All of us have 

moments in our lives 

that test our courage. 

Taking children into a 

house with a white 

carpet is one of 

them.”  

Erma Bombeck -  

“Laughing is one of 

the best exercises, it's 

like running inside 

your mind. You can do 

it almost anywhere 

and it's even better 

with a friend.” 

Anonymous - 

  

thought it would be a good 

spot to have the 

community garden again.  

If you are interested in 

utilizing this space please 

contact the Town Office 

and provide your name so 

we can prepare the areas.  

If there is no interest, it will 

be planted to grass. 

 

 

Main Street has a solid 

center line.  Highways has 

now come and painted the 

lines as of 11:00 October 

30. People driving 

vehicles are not to cross 

that middle line.  Please 

do not cross the middle 

line to park on the other 

side of Main Street.  

Please go the end and 

turn around so you are on 

the side of the road you 

wish to be.  This may 

avoid receiving tickets.  

 

 

If you have any issues 

regarding your Sewer, we 

ask that you please 

contact: 

Jason at 306-726-7749 

OR 

Peter   Cell 306-529-8676   

Home 306-939-2230 

They will help you with 

all your sewer issues. 
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The Cupar Snowmobile Club #303 has been around for many years and maintains the 

club’s current shelters and approximately 200 km of groomed and marked trails for 

members and the public to enjoy during the winter season.  The interest in snowmobiling 

has greatly increased over the past few years. 

In order to keep this sport enjoyable for everyone, volunteers erect and remove signage 

on the trails, maintain the groomer and groom the trails as well as providing maintenance 

and stocking of the current shelters with supplies (ie. Wood, stoves, matches, paper, 

axes, shovels, batteries. Lights, etc). 

The club would like to replace one of the aging smaller shelters with a new one.  Mr. 

Trakalo, PAA teacher at Cupar School, was approached to see if the PAA students 

would construct a 20’x24’ shack to be moved to a location south west of Cupar – to 

which they said yes.  They will use this project as a school credit and therefor no cost for 

construction will be associated but to the club. 

However, in order to complete this project there will an approximate cost of $10,000 for 

the rafters, metal, lumber package, doors, windows, nails, solar lighting, bench seating, 

stove, etc. 

If your business/organization or you individually would like to donate funds for the 

construction of the new shelter, you may drop off your donation at Cupar Agencies Ltd. 

Located at 114 Stanley Street, Cupar, SK.  Please ensure that the cheque is made 

payable to the “Cupar Snowmobile Club” with a notation of “new shack” on it.  If a receipt 

is required, please let us know and one will be given at a later date. 

For further information please contact me at (306)630-6667 or email at 

dalenistor@sasktel.net 

Thank you in advance, 

Dale Nistor, Shelter Committee Chairman 

Cupar Snowmobile Club #303 

 

Cupar Snowmobile Club #303 

 

 

Fall in Cupar 

 ““Even if something is 

left undone, everyone 

must take time to sit 

still and watch the 

leaves turn.” 

Elizabeth Lawrence 

  

 
 

 
Winter fun!!! 

The Beauty of 
Cupar in the fall. 

 
Picture taken by 

Madison Hayward of 
Cupar. 

Grade 9 
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For appointments: 

Dr. Oluma – Call 723-4300 

Nurse Practitioner – Call 1-855-766-6399 

Medical Phone Numbers 

 

Remembrance Day – November 11, 2014 

Town of Cupar 

116 Stanley Street 
Box 397 

Cupar, Saskatchewan 
S0G 0Y0 

 
PHONE: 

(306)723-4324 
 

FAX: 
(306)723-4644 

 
E-MAIL: 

townofcupar1@sasktel.net 

See us at: 

www.townofcupar.com 

FUN FACTS!!! 
 

 Like fingerprints, everyone's tongue print is different. 
 A ball of glass will bounce higher than a ball of rubber. A ball of solid steel will bounce higher 

than one made entirely of glass. 
 Young beavers stay with their parents for the first two years of their lives before going out on 

their own. 
 Skunks can accurately spray their smelly fluid as far as ten feet. 
 The mask used by Michael Myers in the original "Halloween" was a Captain Kirk mask 

painted white. 

1.       
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